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Hello Goldies, Welcome to the new look! It's all the same content
with a simpler format. We hope you enjoy!

Read about Your Story by the Spurgins, testimony by Bruce
Burns, New Zealand Ocean Fishing, and an uptake of Kid's

Puppetry.

by Hugh and Nora Spurgin
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Everyone has a story. Unificationists have amazing stories that are laced with more
travels and experiences than most people have had. Before we leave this planet
Earth it is good to write them down and leave a legacy for descendants and for
history.

Several years ago, Dr. Chung Sik Yong said to Hugh, “True Mother would like you to



write your memoirs as a testimony to True Parents.” We felt inspired to do so! Both
of us have published our stories: Nora’s is Spiritual Connections: Living in the Flow
of God’s Love; Hugh'’s is Passion and Grit: A Spiritual Odyssey. It requires a great
deal of work. It took us three years to write and publish both of our stories. We
were also inspired by Farley and Betsy Jones who each wrote very moving memoirs.
These autobiographies and memoirs are available on Amazon and on the FFWPU
website through the new member’s bookshelf. These memoirs are examples of
autobiographies written by Unificationists.

Currently we live in a gated, senior community in Florida consisting of 2,100
homes. There are many clubs - one of which is a Writers Club that is led by a
Methodist minister who has written 17 novels. In our club, we share our stories as
we are in the process of writing them down. The club members encouraged us
along the way.

We want to encourage each of you to write - whether it is an essay on lessons from
your life, a small pamphlet for your children, or a full-fledged book. Whether
published or not, it is your story to tell, and it is important to record it for
posterity!

The hardest part of the process is to get started. Our mentor in the Writers Club
instructed us to, “Just start writing. Don’t think. Don’t worry about it being perfect.
Afterward you can go back and tweak it.” We found that to be true. Once you start
writing, your thoughts will begin to flow, leading you on and on. Skip the details
that you later will need to add. You can go back and fill them in later.

You might want to make a list of ideas and stories that you would like to cover.
Then begin writing about them one by one. That is what Nora did, which became
her memoir. Another way to start is to do a chronology of your life events, then
start writing about each of them. That is what Hugh did, which resulted in his
autobiography.

We have also found that our books have been a wonderful way to share our lives of
faith with friends and acquaintances. Many of our friends in our local community
have read our books. We also have put them in our community library. At this point
in our lives, telling our stories has been a “mission” that works well for us and is
comfortable for our neighbors and friends to open up discussions. For example,
recently we had a barbeque with three couples in our community. All of them had
read Nora’s book. Someone said, “You were married in a Moonie wedding. That is
fascinating.” Many of Hugh’s golfing friends have read our memoirs, and all of
them have reacted positively to them. Our books have served as a John-the-Baptist
to our True Parents and to their memoirs.

We hope this essay will encourage you to write your own unique story. Someday
people will want to know more about the early followers who gave up every worldly
thing to follow God’s representatives, our True Parents, and seek to build the
Kingdom of Heaven of Earth, like the disciples of Jesus did.



History Bytes
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[ am the Richest Man in the World - My
Tribute to God

By Bruce Burns (and his Yoko)

Throughout high school | would be considered close to a “perfect” kid - | loved
sports, had good friends, none of us smoked or did drugs. By the time | graduated
high school, some drank alcohol but not me. My life was idyllic.

College, however, would be quite different.

Read more [MAKE THIS A LIVE LINK]

Culture & Art
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Fishing and More in New Zealand
by Barry Geller

March 6 to March 15

New Zealanders are known as the Kiwi country because the unusual, nocturnal,
wingless Kiwi is the national bird. Learning the culture and traditions of New
Zealand was one reason we came, but the main reason for our trip was to compete
in the 2024 Fishing World Cup tournament, occurring once every four years. The
tournament, founded by Father and Mother Moon, was a great success. 15 teams
from many parts of the world joined. There were 71 participants. Participants came
from as far as Finland, Uruguay, USA, Korea, Japan, Fiji, Philippines, Australia, New
Zealand, Taiwan, Estonia, Scotland, Kazakhstan, Brazil and the Cook Islands.

Read more [MAKE THIS A LIVE LINK]



A Friend of Mine Once Told Me Jokingly

By Carol Pobanz

A friend of mine once told me jokingly, “If you’re Italian you don’t read the
directions, you just look at the pictures.” Well, my ancestry is Italian. | really don’t
know if that statement is true in general; however, it is true for me. My mom, who
only went to the 4th grade never read the directions either, but she could make
anything from nothing, and my dad, who made it to the 8th grade, always
improved on the directions - he taught me to lay out a dress pattern the best way
using half the amount of material the pattern called for. My parents were just
practical people with common sense, which | believe | inherited and which | hope to
impart to my grandchildren.

A couple of weeks ago my grandson, Charlie and | were looking online for puppets.
I’ve always loved puppets, and puppet making. We saw a green bird marionette.

“l can do that,” | told him. Then, together, Charlie and | made a marionette.
Marjorie Buessing suggested | share the directions with other grandparents but,
like I said, “I don’t follow directions.” So, let me just share what we did - pictures
included.

We bought these items:

- an 8" half sphere of Styrofoam

- 4” Styrofoam sphere

- a skein of cheap ¥2 - 34” thick yarn

- a bottle of Tacky glue (fast drying glue)
- a ball of thin string

- 2 slats of wood

- Floral wire

Step 1. For the body - make a hole at the top of the large half-sphere. Fill the hole
with glue and push the yard into the hole to secure it. Then begin to coil the yarn
around itself. Best for gramma to control the glue while the child begins wrapping
the coils. When the topside is dry, continue to coil on the bottom or flat side until
the half-sphere is completely covered with yarn.

Step 2. For the head - Cut the 4” sphere in half and then cut one of the halves
again, making 2 quarters that will be used for the feet. The pieces should also be
covered with yarn, the same as for the body.

Step 3. For the neck and legs - braid three 12” strands of yarn for the neck, and
two 10” braids for the legs.

Step 4. Now for the tricky part - connecting it all. | tried a couple of different
things, i.e., glue with staples and eye screws, but nothing held well to the
Styrofoam. Finally, | used thin floral wire - running a folded wire through the
material | was trying to connect then through the Styrofoam securing it with a twist
on the other side. (Glue face features to the head. | made the beak with
construction paper, and | used stick-on eyes.)



Step 5. Connect the strings - Push a loop of floral wire through the Styrofoam, this
time in 4 locations, twisting it in the back to secure it. Leave a bit of wire on the
top to connect the strings. Then connect the other end of the string to the ends of
the stick. Connect the 2 leg strings to each end of one stick and connect the head
and back strings to each end of the other stick.

Now turn on the music and make it dance!



Kindly click here to see simple videos:

coiling.mov - Google Drive

Dancing Bird.mov - Google Drive

Bulletin Board

The Golden Age newsletter was created two years ago but has just moved to a new
location. The newsletter was created as a means to keep our elder community
connected to one another. Articles include a message of hope and inspiration,
Unification Thoughts on the 5th Realm of heart (grandparenting), testimonies and
shared memories, stories about: talents, hobbies and interests used for God and, a
few ideas regarding health and recipes.

To subscribe please click Aere.



If you would like to contribute an article, please contact Carol Pobanz at
carolpobanz@ gmail,com.

This newsletter is being made available to all members in the Unification Movement
regardless of their group affiliation. Please share with all senior brothers and
sisters (age 60 and over).

Did someone forward this to you? Subscribe to the Golden Age
Newsletter here!

Have Feedback? Contact Us





























